February 13, 2012

To the Editor

Reno-Gazette Journal

As a student of Rainshadow Community Charter High School I have some concerns about student safety on campus. Are school currently does not have a school zone and the speed zones that surround our school are 30mph. We are located on Holcomb Ave. and Vesta St. My project citizen class went outside and took a couple minutes to monitor the traffic on the surrounding streets, Holcomb and Wells. On Holcomb there was an average of forty cars every five minutes. On Wells there were about sixty-five cars every five minutes. That is a lot of traffic that passes our school every day. All those cars traveling at 30mph can really get somebody hurt if they were to hit one of our students. I have seen multiple students get close to getting hit by vehicles that are either going too fast or just aren’t paying attention. I strongly believe this should be a school zone.

Thank you for your time,

Leslie Ryan
Rainshadow Community Charter High School
(775) 322-5566
